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 K Colin OBJEMPER2016/2974/P 23/06/2016  17:40:35 This planning application does not detail the intended use of the current refuse building should the 

function of it move to other locations. This is of concern, since in the original application that was 

granted, it was stated that Camden waste management were fully consulted as regards to easy access for 

a refuse truck. At the time of this original application there were several objections related to the 

viability of a waste truck's ability to do a 3-point turn with such a narrow access. The reply's to these 

objections were that both waste management services and the fire safety authority had no issues. It is 

clear that these concerns were not properly addressed originally, since the freeholder wishes to move 

the refuse collecting points. 

Camden residents need to be assured that this application is not an excuse to merely convert the current 

refuse building into more housing at a later date, on a site which is already densely populated.  This 

reassurance would be that a condition of planning being granted, stipulates that the current refuse 

building may not be extended or re-purposed without full planning consent. Our children will now 

effectively be playing next to a refuse store.

St. Edmunds 

Terrace
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